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have not written about the Northwest, but who have contributed
vitally to its upbuilding. On motion, the Round Table passed
a resolution requesting the Executive Committee of the Associa­
tion to take under advise~nt ways and means of providing for
such a compilation.

A Census of Manuscripts
Another project for the Association was proposed by the

Chairman of the Committee on Pacific Northwest Bibliography,
namely, a Census of Manuscripts to be found in the libraries of
the Pacific Northwest. He suggested that a complete inventory
of all manuscript holdings together with descriptive notes might
prove too extensive to undertake. Be was of the opinion, how­
ever, that a list of the important manuscript diaries, journals,
log books, narratives and the like, might be rather easily prepared
and inexpensively published. Libraries in a position to contribute
were requested to give suggestions as to the character and scope
of such a compilation.

Exhibit by I K. Gill Company
One of the most interesting and valuable features of the

Conference was the series of exhibits shown in the main reading
room of the University of British Columbia Library. Notable
among these were the volumes relating to the history of the Pa­
cific Northwest selected and displayed by Miss Allen of the Li­
brary Department of the J. K. Gill Company of Portland.

Judge Wiclursham?s Bibliography of Alaska
A review of Judge James Wickersham's Bibliography lof

Alaskan Litemt~tre appeared in the July issue of this Quarterly.
Information in regard to the price was at that time not available.
The volume is being distributed by the Alaska Agricultural Col­
lege and School of Mines, College, Alaska, and the total cost per
copy is $5.55 including postage, insurance, and handling charge.
This important bibliography will be appreciated by all librarians
and collectors of Pacific Northwest Americana.


